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Presidents Message 

I hope all of our members had a nice Christmas and New 
Year with your families. 
 
We have a very important meeting coming up on February 
28, 2013.  At this meeting we will be forming a nominating 
committee for our new board that will take over June 1, 2013.  
We have some district directors, officers, and some others to 
replace for the 2013-2014 year.  I am going to need FIVE 
VOLUNTEERS to take charge and find member replace-
ments for these positions.  Make sure that you spread the 
word and let’s have a large audience for this meeting. 
 
Also as part of our discussion we will be visiting the publish-
ing and distribution of our newsletter.  We have been strug-
gling with our finances.  Our utilities, grounds keeping, re-
pairs and landscaping for entrances are requiring most of our 
funds.  Your board had to make a decision to take our news-
letter to a bimonthly distribution to insure that our funds 
would last through the 2012-2013 year.  This will be on our 
agenda in our February General Membership meeting.  We 
discussed this at our last board meeting and your board felt 
that we must have our advertising support our  newsletter 
publication and distribution. 
 
I have also been in contact with our new club owners and 
they are still working on their plans to bring the golf course 
back to life.  As some of you may have noticed they have 
been cleaning out the interior of the existing club house facil-
ity.  They may have their plan in place by the end of March or 
earlier. 
 
Larry 

I hope everyone enjoyed the holidays, but I know one 
family that likely did not.  On December 17, 29 year-old 
Garland fire fighter Devon Colbert was in a bad car acci-
dent which was the fault of the other driver.  His legs are 
paralyzed, he has limited use of his arms, and sadly, he 
is the sole support of his wife and their two boys ages 2 
years and 5 months. This is a very difficult time for the 
Colbert family, and if you’d like to help with a donation, 
go to www.garlandfirefighters.org and click the “Devon 
Colbert Fund Donation” button.  If you don’t like sending 
money online, you can write a check payable to the Gar-
land Firefighters Association (put “Devon Colbert” in the 
memo section) and mail it to P O Box 462341, Garland, 
TX 75046. I know at least one neighborhood group in 
District 7 contributed. 

I attended a Capital Improvement Project briefing on 
January 15 in which City staff present their proposed 
capital projects for 2013.  Certainly, I will not try to sum-
marize everything here, but I found a couple of tidbits of 
interest.  First, if the City had an unlimited budget, there 
is probably a legitimate need for $25 million in to replace 
broken alleys.   Since our budget is very limited, the City 
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City Council by Rick Williams February Article 

typically spends about one million each year to redo alleys.  
A bad alley is understandably a concern for those residents 
who use it daily, but we have to spend street dollars on the 
surfaces that get the most traffic, and that’s streets.  None-
theless, the City is very good about repairing pot holes in 
alleys with asphalt (yea, I know trucks will soon have them 
in bad shape again), so if you need a repair, let me know 
and I’ll have the street department do a repair. 

Typically, Garland puts a bond proposal before the voters 
about every seven years.  In Garland, citizens approved 
bond packages in 1991, 1997, and 2004.  So, one would 
think that we’d be having another vote soon if this 7-year 
cycle continued……….but, not so.  The 2004 approved 
package of projects was very large AND due to the econ-
omy and limited tax dollars, the City Council has chosen to 
“spread out” the approved projects.  Thus, as of today, only 
about 50% of the 2004 bond package has been built or 
approved for funding.  Consequently, it will be a few more 
years before citizens are asked to vote on another bond 
proposal from the City. 

About a year ago, selected homes in Garland received 
large, blue 90 gallon recycle containers as the first phase 
in a 5-year plan to provide these to all homes and eliminate 
the red plastic recycle bins.  Another distribution will take 
place this year (don’t know where yet), and that will mean 
that essentially one-third of the 62,000 Garland residences 
have them.  What I found interesting is that of the houses 
currently eligible to have the blue containers, 66% partici-
pate in the recycling program.  Of the remaining homes 
only with red bins, only 31% recycle.  So, the logical con-
clusion is that when all homes have the blue containers, 
Garland will be doing a much better job of recycling. 

Each Councilmember appoints an individual to serve on 
the Plan Commission, and in District 7, that has been Scott 
Lemay for the last 5 ½ years.  However, according to the 
City Charter, one has to step down from this position to run 
for City Council, and Scott is planning on running for Coun-
cil.  This is an important job that involves meeting a couple 
of times each month to hear zoning cases, requests for 
variances, etc., and it is great experience in learning how 
this City works.  If you think you might be interested in 
serving on the Plan Commission, please let me know. 

Speaking of the Plan Commission, on January 15 they 
unanimously approved a K-8 charter school on the NW 
corner of Shiloh and Beltline for 1296 students.  This is a 
92,000 sq. ft. facility taking up about two-thirds of that acre-
age.  It should be coming to Council for a vote in about a 
month. 

As I mentioned in last month’s article, the City will soon 
start putting up signs in school zones which say No Cell 
Phones.  I have now found out that should be toward the 
end of February.  A violation can cost you $200! 

Garland Animal Services has been awarded a grant from 
PetSmart Charities® totaling $83,100 to pay for dog sterili-
zations for Garland.  The grant is expected to fund approxi-
mately 1,100 sterilizations during a 2-year period and is 
designed to target a specific geographic area (i.e., resi-
dents living in the 75041 zip code) to assess the impact of 
free sterilizations on the number of stray or unwanted ani-
mals. This grant, along with other programs promoting re-
sponsible pet ownership, should help minimize the number 
of unwanted animals impounded at the Garland Animal 
Shelter, which took in more than 11,000 animals during 
Fiscal Year 2011-12. 

If you’ve read my past articles, you know I like to encour-
age all to support locally owned businesses, and my wife 
and I recently discovered one.  It’s the Sunrise Café (3443 
W. Campbell, i.e., a couple of doors down from Desper-
ados).  I would say the cuisine is something akin to Ched-
dars, and I was impressed by both the good food (lots of 
it!) and very reasonable prices. This is not a chain, but just 
a business trying to get started.  Although I ate lunch there, 
I hear they have a great breakfast. 

If you’ve ever looked for me on Facebook, you’ve not found 
me because I don’t do social networking like Facebook, 
Twitter, etc.  Email keeps me sufficiently busy.  However, 
I’ve recently made an exception by joining 
www.nextdoor.com.  I mention that site in this article be-
cause its purpose is to help neighborhoods better commu-
nicate on things like finding a trustworthy babysitter, getting 
the word out on a crime, looking for or finding a lost pet, 
selling a bike, etc.   Membership in this network is gener-
ally limited to those who live in the neighborhood and the 
first to join will be asked to outline the neighborhood 
boundaries.  Anyhow, I believe it is a useful tool even for a 
neighborhood with a web site, an email communication 
procedure, etc., so I mention it here in case you want to try 
it.  I know the Camelot Neighborhood Association has 
joined and it is off to a robust start.  

With my council career winding down in May this year, I’m 
always on the lookout for other “job” opportunities, and I 
recently found one.  As many of you know, I have a love for 
and interest in horticulture.  I am now a call screener for 
the Neil Sperry radio show, WBAP, 820 on your dial, from 
8:00AM to 11:00AM on Sundays.  It will only be about once 
per month as there are three others who do screening, but 
after listening to Neil for almost 30 years, I was honored he 
let me join his team.  

All for now and as always, if you have questions or con-
cerns, feel free to call me (214 535-2648) or E-mail me at 
rickwilli@gmail.com. 
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As of Jan. 22nd, we had had only one incident in 2013, an 
identity theft in the 2500 block of Richoak on Jan. 5th.  
Hopefully, we can continue this trend and reduce our crime 
rate in Oakridge.  Unfortunately, in 2012, we had 77 inci-
dents versus 66 in 2011.   The theft numbers jumped from 
16 to 27, and burglary of vehicles jumped from 17 to 20, 
these numbers don’t include the auto thefts we experi-
enced in 2012.  Fortunately, our Burglary of Habitations 
dropped from 17 to 7, this was however, the only place 
where we experienced a drop. 

During late November and early December we experi-
enced thefts of 3 sets of vehicle wheels and an attempt to 
steal another set, and have learned that there may be sev-
eral “rings” operating in the area, stealing wheels “to or-
der”.  Please be on the alert for vehicles cruising the 
streets and/or alleys, particularly be watchful for a dark 
SUV type vehicle, (probably blue or dark green) being 
driven by a young Hispanic woman, usually with one or two 
other young females or males as passengers.  If you ob-
serve this type of vehicle/persons in your area, please get 
the license plate number, note the direction the vehicle is 
traveling and call the police to let them know you’ve seen 
the vehicle in your area, tell dispatch that our NPO, Office 
Barnes, has asked to be notified if this vehicle/occupants 
are spotted in our area. 

As a word of Warning:  By February 1st the city will be 
placing signs in school zones advising that it is illegal to 
use cell phones in the area.  This was a new state law last 
year, however, Garland wasn’t enforcing the law because 
there were no signs informing drivers of the infraction.  
Once the signs are in place, be ready to get a ticket if 
you’re using your cell phone in a school zone. 

Finally:  By the time you read this article, the Oakridge 
“peeping tom” will be out of jail.  He will be released from 
state prison on February 3rd.  Be aware that his parents 
still live in Holford Park and in all likelihood, he will return to 
this area again.  He will, of course, be watched, but this will 
not necessarily mean that he will be apprehended in the 
act, or even if he is, that he will be sent back to prison.  
This last arrest resulted in prison in a minimum security 
area for about 6 months.  He was only charged with crimi-
nal trespass and eluding police and still has no “sex of-
fender” charges against him, despite his continued 
“peeping tom” activities for many years.  Women in particu-
lar should be careful to close blinds, draw drapes, lock 
doors and windows and not go biking, running or walking 
on the golf course or other “secluded” areas alone.  This 
man is 48 years old, has been doing this for years and is 
not likely to change his ways at this point in his life. 

Crime and Safety Report 

By Brenda Olive 

Daytimers 

The winter 

weather did 

not deter the 

activities of 

the Oakridge 

Daytimers as they celebrated Christmas at the home of 

Ann Conrath on December 11
th
, 2012. 

The members enjoyed the refreshments and the fun of a 

jewelry exchange and Christmas Carols.   

Thirty women discussed the events of the neighborhood 

along with the concerns and upcoming birthdays.  Any 

events of the interest groups: Book Club, Bridge, Canasta 

and GoGos were announced by group leaders and Chris 

Beyers, president. Special events such as the Caroling 

Party were also given attention.   

When January 8
th, 

2013, arrived, the members gathered at 

the home of Ruby Nell Ormon where snowmen greeted 

them in every nook and cranny.  
 

The members were happy to visit and exchange the stories 

of their Christmas celebrations and activities with families 

and friends and to sample the goodies furnished by the 

food hostesses.  

Since Daytimers are always eager to learn, Chris Beyers 

introduced the speaker, Mitzi Werther, director of the 

Emeritus Program from Richland College to inform the 

members of all the opportunities that are available to them 

through the Emeritus and Volunteer programs of Richland 

College. 

The speaker and program had been arranged by Gail 

Durbin and Sally Weiss. 

Many members who frequent the classes and events at 

Richland were very complimentary of the programs and 

encouraged members to take advantage of the opportuni-

ties. 

If you are in Oakridge and would like to meet your 

neighbors, come join the group of ladies that like to know 

the news of the neighborhood. 

Visit Daytimers at the next meeting in the home of Dana 

Hopkins – 2914 Oak Point on the second 

Tuesday, February12
th
, 10:00 am for cof-

fee.     Bring a Valentine to exchange. 

 



OAKRIDGE PAINT & PAPER 

Philip Hanas 214-724-1912 

coachphil57@aol.com 

PAINTING: Interior, Exterior, Cabinets, Doors, Faux finish 

CARPENTRY: Exterior Soffit and Fascia Repair, Install Crown Molding, Chair Rail, 

   Baseboards, Remove Paneling, Hang Doors, Replace Exterior Siding 

DRYWALL: Repair, Replace, Textures, Skip Trowel, Acoustic Removal 

WALLPAPER: Hanging and Removal  

OAKRIDGE RESIDENT SINCE 1996  

ONA MEMBER/FORMER BOARD MEMBER 

QUALITY WORK DONE BY THE OWNER 

INSURED 
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Estate Sales 

By 

GRANNY’S DISCARDS 

Members of Oakridge since 

1996 

Specializing in Antiques for 

12 years 

 

janischr9@live.com 

philjerralewis@hotmail.com 

 

Downsizing 

Moving Sales 

Liquidating Estates 

Jerra Lewis 

Owner 

972-670-0373 (Cell) 

972-675-2191 (Home) 

 

Jan Schrah 

Owner 

972-670-2710 (Cell) 

972-675-6678 (Home) 



Let Sue Do ItLet Sue Do It  
The repairman is coming, but you have a meeting? 

 Let Sue do it. 

Kitty and Rover won’t go to the kennel? 

 Let Sue do it. 

Endless possibilities and reasonable pricing: 

· pet sitting or house sitting 

· mail and paper pickup (nominal charge) 

· errands (bank, cleaners, pharmacy) 

· grocery shopping (especially for home bound) 

 

Let Sue Do It 

Oakridge area resident since 

1988  

Sue Hageland 972-530-5089 
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Sir Fixalot LLC 

“Fixing broken relationships between you and your home” 

 

Keith Engler 

Handyman Services 

Oakridge Resident & ONA Board Member 

Electrical, Lighting, Painting, 

Websites, Honey-Do lists... 

See website or call for more details 

972-414-3272 

www.SirFixalotLLC.com 

 

 

 

 

David C. Thomas 

Certified Public Accountant 

Tax Service & Planning 

1040 Personal Tax Returns 

Business/Corporate Returns 

Please call for an 

Appointment to review 

Your specific situation. 

Oakridge resident 21 years. 

972-414-8466 

dthomas848@aol.com 

http://www.sirfixalotllc.com/
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Financial Status as of 12-31-2012. 

The total income received by the association since 6-1-

2012, the beginning of the ONA fiscal year, is 

$32,424.01.  As can be seen in the Profit & Loss state-

ment, the large majority of income is from membership 

dues, $27,284.  The total expenses through 12-31-2012 

are $21,576.23.  The single largest expense is the nor-

mal landscaping fees, $7,008.19.  These fees are for 

mowing, trimming, pruning and other routine landscaping 

work.  The next largest expenditure is for the newsletter.  

The costs for printing and mailing the newsletter are 

$5461.11 through 12-31-2012.  Expenditures for utilities 

are the next largest expenditure, $3,787.37.  An un-

planned expenditure for extensive repairs of an irrigation 

system was a significant cost, $3,918.20. The total ex-

penditures to date are $21,576.23.  The second half ex-

penditures are anticipated to not be as great due to sub-

stantially reduced utility cost. 

 

 

Oakridge Neighborhood Association 

Profit & Loss 

June through December 2012 

This means that we have $10,845.50 to last for the next 

six months.   

Income  

   Program Income  

      ONA Accident Income 965.00 

      ONA Advertising 250.00 

      ONA Beautification 3,840.00 

      ONA Holiday Meals 75.00 

      ONA Interest 7.73 

      ONA Membership Dues 27,284.00 

   Total Program Income $32,421.73 

Expenses  

   Operations  

      ONA Bank Charges 20.00 

      ONA Landscaping  -  Basic Maint. 7,008.19 

      ONA Landscaping  -  Beautification 925.00 

      ONA PayPal Fees 60.94 

      ONA Postage Bulk Mail Permit 190.00 

      ONA Postage Member Invoices 288.06 

      ONA Postage Newsletter 1,393.07 

      ONA Printing Member Invoice 350.00 

      ONA Printing Newsletter 3,239.98 

      ONA Rental Post Office Box 114.00 

      ONA Repairs 3,918.20 

      ONA Utilities Electric 493.18 

      ONA Utilities Sewer 33.39 

      ONA Utilities Water 3,260.80 

      ONA Welcome Wagon 281.42 

   Total Operations $21,576.23 

Net Income $10,845.50 

For the year 2012 

Annual Maintenance contract: $12,014.04 

Other expenses, flower beds, sprinkler repair etc.: 
$5,313.20 
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A GREAT BIG THANK YOU to all of our thoughtful 
neighbors who contributed to the Firemen’s Dinners for 
both Christmas and Thanksgiving. Thank you to all the 
ONA board members for donating funds to purchase the 
turkeys, hams, chicken, green beans, potatoes, stuffing, 
sweet potatoes, rice, apples and other things needed to 
complete these dishes. In addition, we received monetary 
donations from the following residents: Jim and Dorothy 
Tucker, Bettye Taylor, Ralph Morgan, John Blumn, Bar-
bara Bennett and Becky Thomas. Several of these dona-
tions were utilized to purchase some transportation items, 
cooking items and serving items--something we haven't 
had the luxery of in the past.  These items are now residing 
in the ONA storage bin, waiting for the next dinner! We 
must also thank Albertson's, Anna's Linens, Sams Club, 
Dollar Tree stores and Target for their assistance by price 
reductions.  Then, there were lots of contributors for food 
items, Kim Gingerich, Margaret Fowler, Sally Weiss, Phil 
Hanas, Beth Fagan, Tony and Tilly Battagalia, Larry and 
Judy Grisham, Fern Cook, Karen and Ken Fentress, Cass 
Gannon, Dana Hopkins, Diana Ng, Dorothy Moseley, Ruby 
Nell Orman and Sharon and David Parrish. Hopefully I 
haven’t left anyone out--because my memory isn’t what it 
used to be, I provided a sign in sheet so that everyone 
could sign in and make a note of what they were sharing, 
but I’m afraid that somewhere along the way someone may 
have been missed—if so, I’m terribly sorry.   I remember 
some peanut brittle, brownies and a streusel but no one 
noted them on the sheet so I don’t know who brought them
--thank you whomever you are…and thanks to everyone 
who helped make these meals successful...the guys at the 
fire stations really thank you….they were able to enjoy din-
ner without having to cook anything, and as an incidental 
thing, I learned that the oven at Station 3 is not working, so 
they couldn’t have roasted a turkey for themselves. 

We are so fortunate to have these men who are willing to 
give up their holidays to be there when one of our resi-
dents needs them. Thank you, everyone, for taking the 
time to prepare food, or provide the means, to share with 
these men, and let them know that we, as a neighborhood, 
appreciate them. 

“Thank You” By Brenda Olive 

City Council by Rick Williams January Article 

The City Charter provides that after three 2-year terms, 
City Council representatives cannot run for a fourth term, 
so in May 2013, you get to vote for my replacement. Sur-
prisingly, I’ve already heard from 4 individuals interested in 
running to be the District 7 council representative.  I guess 
the thinking is that if I can do this job, it can’t be that hard. 
Anyway, the 2013 election dates are as follows:  The elec-
tion for the Mayor and four council seats will be held on 
May 11, 2013. The first day to file for a place on the ballot 
is Wednesday, January 30

th
and the last day to file is Fri-

day, March 1st at 5:00 p.m. Election candidate packets will 
be available beginning January 2, 2013 in the City Secre-
tary’s office. The City website was also recently updated 
with May election information.  

You may have noticed that the pond at Shiloh and Camp-
bell has been drained again.  The last attempt to remedy 
the leakage problem did not work as well as hoped, so now 
they are going to till the pond bottom and apply the product 
directly to the soil. Then the City will draw water from 
Spring Creek to fill it up again. 

If you are like me, you’re probably not shy about offering 
your opinion, and the City of Garland has a 
“communication” survey they would like citizens to take.  
Just go to www.garlandtx.gov , and on the home page is a 
box labeled “Communications Survey.”  Click the box and 
let the City know what you think about how they communi-
cate with citizens. 

You may remember that the City Council had previously 
chosen not to ban cell phones in school zones.  Way too 
long a discussion to repeat here, but I was one who agreed 
that banning cell phones was a waste of city money (for 
signage) and essentially it was an unenforceable law.  
However, as I have mentioned in recent articles, we have a 
new group on Council now after the May 2012 elections, 
and we recently voted to ban cell phones in schools zones.  
You should be seeing some new signage in school zones 
in the near future. 

I got a phone call from a District 7 resident saying he heard 
Richardson had a “no-kill” animal shelter and why couldn’t 
Garland have a no-kill shelter as well.  Actually, Richard-
son does not have a no-kill shelter, but they do place a 
higher percentage of animals than Garland.  One reason is 
dog demographics (i.e., many more pit bulls in Garland) 
and another reason is that Garland will accept animals 
from anyone whereas Richardson’s policy only accepts 
animals from Richardson residents. 

Earlier this year the police department expanded the num-
ber of Neighborhood Police Officers, and in doing so, dis-
banded both the gang unit and drug unit since NPOs deal 
with both gang and drug issues as part of their job.  How-
ever, a small drug unit of 5 or 6 officers has recently been 
reconstituted in the police department as it was felt this unit 
was needed. 

Hope everyone enjoyed the holidays, and as always, if you 
have questions or concerns, feel free to call me (214 535-
2648) or E-mail me at rickwilli@gmail.com. 
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IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS 

Emergencies   911 

Poison Center  1-800-764-7661 

Non-Emergencies  972-485-4840 

Water & Sever  972-205-3210 

Atmos Gas   1-800-460-3030 

Rick Williams  214-535-2648 

Solid Waste & Recycling 972-205-3500 

Street Light Repair  972-205-3483 

Code Compliance  972-485-6400 

Animal Services  972-205-3570 

Electricity Emergency 972-205-3000 

N P O Tommy Barnes 972-205-2042 

CP&S  Bill Olive  972-495-3402 

www.OakridgeNA.org 
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